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ESTIMATED ADDITIONAL OPERATING BUDGET IMPACT (dollars in thousands) 
 

 
FY14 FY15 FY16 

3 Year 
Total Cost 

Recurring or 
Nonrecurring 

Fund 
Affected 

Total  None 
Noted

None 
Noted   

(Parenthesis ( ) Indicate Expenditure Decreases) 
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Attorney General’s Office (AGO) 
 

SUMMARY 
 

     Synopsis of Bill  
 
House Bill 200 amends Section 66-3-10.1 NMSA 1978 to permit the sale or conveyance of a 
salvaged or non-repairable motor vehicle without a title to a licensed wrecker of motor vehicles.  
The Motor Vehicle Code Section 66-4-1 gives the MVD the authority to license, in part, 
wreckers.  Section 66-4-1.1 clarifies “wrecker” to mean auto recycler under the Motor Vehicle 
Code. 
 

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 

None noted 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 

The AGO argues there is a potential problem in allowing the sale or transfer of ownership of 
motor vehicles without a title or some sort of ownership document in that auto recyclers will not 
know if any given motor vehicle is stolen. 
 

TECHNICAL ISSUES 
 

The AGO points out that the bill uses the term “wrecker” rather than “auto recycler,” which 
could cause confusion as to potentially including wreckers/tow trucks which are regulated by the 
NM Public Regulation Commission rather than the Department of Motor Vehicles; thus, the term 
“auto recycler” should be used rather than wrecker.  



House Bill 200 – Page 2 
 
Nevertheless, the term “wrecker” or “wrecker of vehicles” continues to exist elsewhere in 
statute. Further, Section 66-4-1.1.(A) states that a person desiring to engage in the business of 
wrecking or dismantling vehicles for the purpose of reselling parts or scrap material shall apply 
to the department [TRD] for an auto recycler license.  A person possessing three or more 
wrecked, dismantled or partially wrecked or dismantled vehicles who regularly sells or offers for 
sale used vehicle parts or vehicle scrap material within the period of one year shall be presumed 
to be conducting business as an auto recycler. 
 
CB/jl               


